MINUTES OF THE VIRTUAL MEETING OF THE ALLOTMENTS, PLAYING FIELDS, OPEN SPACES AND BURIAL GROUND COMMITTEE OF BERINSFIELD PARISH COUNCIL held on Monday 27th September 2021


PRESENT 
Councillor B. Fearneyhough




Councillor P. Bridge



Councillor K. Chrisp

Councillor S. Crawford

Councillor Mrs. A. Jones

Councillor S. Scott-Ely




Councillor I. Bunyan 




A. Loveland, Clerk to the Council 

1.
Councillor Bunyan was co-opted as a member of the Open Spaces Committee to fill the vacancy caused by the resignation of Mr. S. Perkins.
2.
Declaration of Interests.   Councillor Bunyan declared that he is the Chairman of the Bar Committee at Berinsfield Social Club.
3.
To receive the Minutes of the Allotments, Playing Fields, Open Spaces and Burial Ground Committee held on 26th July, 2021.   The contents of the Minutes of the meeting held on 26th July, 2021 were noted by the Committee.
4.
To receive details of the income and expenditure on Allotments, Playing Fields and Burial Ground to date.   A spreadsheet setting out the income and expenditure to 26th September, 2021 was circulated to all Members of the Committee.   

 The Committee noted that the cost of emptying the dog litter bins had risen considerably and it was AGREED that the Clerk should be asked to obtain alternative quotations for emptying the dog litter bins.
5.
Budget 2022-23.   The Committee discussed projects that could be carried out during 

the year 2022-23 and it was AGREED to recommend that funds should be included in the 

budget for 2022-23 for the following projects :-


a)
Increase the budget for emptying dog litter bins to £7,000 per annum

b)
Increase the budget for Pavilion running costs to £12,500 to allow for the replacement of fire call points, smoke detectors, heat detectors, detector bases.
c)
 Increase the budget for Environmental, planters, hanging baskets etc. to £2,000 to allow for some additional areas in the village to be planted with wild flowers or bulbs.

d)
Play Equipment, Safety Surfacing, Skateboard Park.   Increase the budget to £8,000 to allow for a piece of play equipment to be purchased for the Lay Avenue Play Area to replace the climbing frame/slide that had to be removed.

 e)
Include £300 in the budget to allow for the replacement of batteries and pads for the three defibrillators owned by the Parish Council.

6.
Any other Open Space matters.   
a)
The Committee considered requests for the following items to be provided and the Clerk advised that funds were available in the budget for 2021-22 to enable them to be purchased this year.


i)
Replacement litter bin on the Lay Avenue Play Area.

ii)
Signs stating “no dogs allowed” to be installed on the gates to the Lodden Avenue Play Area and the Lay Avenue Play Area.

iii)
Daffodil bulbs for planting adjacent to the hedge along the open space between the Boxing Club and Burcot Lane, subject to obtaining permission from the land owner, South Oxfordshire District Council 

b)
Improvements to BMX mounds on recreation ground.   The Parish Council has included funds from the Solar Farm funds in its budget for 2021-22 to purchase soil to make improvements to the BMX mounds on the recreation ground.  Councillor Crawford agreed to investigate what type of improvements could be carried out and will report back to the Committee in due course.
c)
Oxfordshire Playing Fields Association.   The Committee noted the invitation from the Oxfordshire Playing Fields Association for representatives from the Parish Council to attend the Annual General Meeting on 26th October, 2021 at 7.30 p.m. at Exeter Hall, Kidlington.

7.
Pavilion.  


a)
Fire Alarm System.   It was AGREED to recommend that the quotation from Trinity Fire &Security Systems to renew the maintenance contract for three years from 31st December 2021 in the sum of £1050.00 should be accepted.


b)
Installation of Smart Meter in pavilion.   It was AGREED to recommend that SSE should be asked to install a smart meter in the pavilion.


c)
Solar panels for pavilion.  It was AGREED to recommend that the Clerk should obtain information as to whether it would be possible to install solar panels on the roof of the pavilion.

8.
Burial Ground.   

a)
Installation of pebbles.   The Committee AGREED to recommend that the painted pebbles could be installed in a snake type pattern near to the hedgerow at the rear of the formal part of the Burial Ground.   

9.
Date of next meeting – to be agreed. 
